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Our Community Newsletter

2024  Budget
The Board of Selectman will begin their review of the 
2024 Budget starƟng mid-October.  The Budget       
CommiƩee will start deliberaƟons mid-November.  All 
agendas and minutes will be posted to our website at:  
hƩps://belmontnh.gov/Pages/Index/50750/meeƟng-
agendas-minutes
and meeƟng dates are posted in advance at: hƩps://
belmontnh.gov/Pages/Index/50697/
calendar

Please note that we are sƟll looking 
for two community members to join 
our Budget CommiƩee.  Please see 
our noƟce on page 3 with addiƟonal 
informaƟon.

2023 Tax Rate

The Town and the State have been busy  
collecƟng the data needed for the State to 
set our Town tax rate.  We expect the rate 
will be set late October or early November.  
Tax bills will be generated once we get the 

rate, and bills will be due 30 days from the date of mailing.

Town Hall will be closed
Monday, October 9th

in observance of 

Columbus Day

Job Postings
We have a number of openings available:  

Deputy Town Clerk/Tax Collector, 
Finance Director, Assistant Fire Chief,  

Firefighters, and Police Officers.

Please visit our website at:

https://belmontnh.gov/Pages/
Index/50721/job-openings
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Town Administrator’s News (con’td.)

Just a reminder that the Town of Belmont is an acƟve 
member of Lakes Region Public Access Television which 
can be seen locally on Breezeline Channels 24, 25, and 
26. If you are a camera buff and you have an interest in 
producing a show to be shown on LRPA, please contact 
the staƟon at 528-3070 to discuss your idea. LRPA has 
made significant strides to improve programming this 
past year and its presence in the Lakes Region.  We urge 
you to check out their website at hƩp://lrpa.org

Bulky Waste Disposal

On the 1st Wednesday of each month, Casella Waste 
will collect your bulky items curbside. Please note 
this is for Town of Belmont ResidenƟal Customers ON-
LY; service is not available to commercial property 
owners. Piles of debris, trash, yard waste or a single 
item too large for 
one person to col-
lect WILL NOT BE 
ACCEPTED. A re-
quest for pickup 
must be made in 
advance by calling 
Town Hall at 267-
8300, Extension 118 or 124 only.  You will be asked to 
list the items you want picked up, you will be advised 
what the cost is, and you will need to drop off cash or 
a check made payable to the Town of Belmont prior 
to the collecƟon day. Please visit the Town’s website 
at www.belmontnh.gov for the full details on the pro-
gram and a price list.

MAILING  ADDRESSES

We would like to encourage everyone 
to check their mailing address on file 
with Town Hall.  Our most recent mail-
ing had many items returned by the 
Post Office as undeliverable.  Please 
send an email to as-
sessing@belmontnh.gov to verify your mailing address if 
you think you are missing recent mail from the Town, or if 
you are unsure.  A Change of Address Form is available on 
our website at 
hƩps://belmontnh.gov/Pages/Index/50723/assessing

We conƟnue to stress the importance of the “Not eve-
rything is flushable”.  Please check out the “Do Not 
Flush!” list to protect your sewer and sepƟc system. A 
“Flushable” label does not mean it is SAFE for your 
sepƟc system or the Town’s sewer. Please read the 
brochure we have included on the Town’s website at 
www.belmontnh.gov

We need your help to ensure our sewers keep flowing. 

Should you have any quesƟons, please do not hesitate 
to contact the Town Administrator’s Office at 267-
8300 ext. 124.

AƩenƟon  Voters!

The Supervisors of the Checklist will be in public 
session at the Belmont Town Hall, 143 Main Street, 
to accept new voter registraƟons, and to make  
addiƟons, changes and correcƟons to the voter 
checklist on Friday October 6th, 2023 from 7:00-
7:30pm.

October 6th is the last day to change 
your party affiliaƟon prior to the 
PresidenƟal Primary.
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Town NoƟces
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Town NoƟces

Please note the elevator

at the Belmont Mill is

OUT OF SERVICE
while we complete

an elevator upgrade and renovation.

All meetings will be held on the first floor.

Please use the
rear entrance to
access meetings

through the
interior door

across from the
elevator.
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Parks & RecreaƟon
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Town NoƟces—Trick or Treat
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Finance Department Job PosƟng

Town of Belmont
FINANCE DIRECTOR

Job PosƟng 

The Town of Belmont is seeking a qualified candidate for the posiƟon of Finance 
Director. This posiƟon performs complex, professional accounƟng work including grants, 
budgeƟng, financial reporƟng, payroll, benefits administraƟon, and general ledger 
maintenance. 

The Finance Director works under the direct supervision of the Town Administra-
tor. Requirements: 4-year degree in Business AdministraƟon, AccounƟng, Finance or re-
lated field. 8 years of progressively responsible related experience in a municipal posi-
Ɵon with 5 years at a senior level. Experience in a town similar in size to Belmont is 
highly desirable. Or any equivalent combinaƟon of educaƟon, experience, and training 
that provides the required knowledge, skills, and abiliƟes. 

This is a challenging posiƟon with great benefits.  This is a full-Ɵme benefited posi-
Ɵon but will consider part-Ɵme applicants. Salary will be dependent upon qualificaƟons 
and experience. 

Our home page belmontnh.gov includes a link to the full job descripƟon for this 
posiƟon:  Finance Director Full Job DescripƟon (PDF)  

Please submit your resume’ and leƩer of interest to the Town Administrator’s 
office at PO Box 310, Belmont, New Hampshire 03220 or                                                     
administraƟon@belmontnh.gov   The Town of Belmont is an EOE.   PosiƟon will remain 
open unƟl filled.
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Town Clerk’s Corner

There’s nothing like Fall in New Hampshire. It’s a season full of vivid color, tradiƟon and out-
door acƟviƟes.  We hope everyone is enjoying the fall scenery by driving through the White 
Mountains, picking apples and pumpkins, or geƫng lost in a corn maze.  

Water and Sewer bills are due on October 10th. 
The third quarter bills cover the months of June, 
July and August. You can pay your bill by mailing in 
a check with the payment stub, dropping by the 
office, or on our Town website, belmontnh.gov. 
We accept check, cash or credit/debit cards for payment. Please be aware that if you use a 
credit/debit card there is a 2.79% convenience fee added to the total.

How is it already Ɵme for the second issue tax bill? Once we have 
the new tax rate, we will be able to issue the tax bills. Once the bills 
are mailed, they will be due 30 days from that date, which is usually 
the beginning of December. You will be able to make payments the 
same way that water/sewer bills are paid. Also, a reminder if you 
pay late, you will be subject to 8% daily interest charge.

October 6Th is the last Ɵme registered voters may change their party 
affiliaƟon prior to the PresidenƟal Primary. New voters may conƟnue 
to register unƟl elecƟon day, as permiƩed by law.  The Supervisors 
of the Checklist will be in public session at the Belmont Town Hall, 
143 Main Street, to accept new voter registraƟons, and to make    
addiƟons, changes and correcƟons to the voter checklist on Friday 
October 6th, 2023 from 7:00-7:30pm.
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Thank you,

Cynthia, Jenn and Cheryl

Town Clerk’s Corner

The Town Clerk/Tax Collector’s office will be closed on Monday, 
October 9th, 2023 in observance of Columbus Day. 

We will re-open on Tuesday,  October 10th, 2023 at 7:30 a.m. 

The Town Clerk/Tax Collector’s office will be closed on Thursday, October 12, and 
Friday, October 13, 2023 so that we may aƩend the 98th Annual New Hampshire 
City & Town Clerks AssociaƟon Conference.

We will re-open on Monday, October 16, 2023 at 7:30 a.m. We ask that you please 
plan your trips accordingly with the adjustment of hours for the conference. We 
hope to bring back helpful tools that can benefit our residents! The rest of our 
Town offices will be open on these days.
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Highway Department News 

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe 
Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW!

SUMMER PAVING PROGRAM

Scheduling conflicts coupled with frequent storms passing through the region 
created challenges for the Department’s summer paving program.  Last month, things 
came together and afforded a small window to get the job done.  Your Public Works 
Team accepted the challenge and with the help of their paving contractors, completed 
pavement treatments throughout the Town.  First, Plummer Hill, a road that was       
reconstructed two summers ago, received the final shim and 1 inch overlay of the    
project.  Any reconstructed road is required to be paved with a base coat of winter 
binder and then leŌ to weather through a minimum of one full freeze and thaw cycle.  
This allows any unsaƟsfactory condiƟons that may arise to be addressed prior to final 
paving.  LeaviƩ Road from the Plummer Hill intersecƟon to NH Route 106 received the 
same treatment aŌer undergoing drainage improvements.  Finally, porƟons of Old 
Marsh Hill, South Road, and the remaining porƟon of Durrell Mountain Road all       
received pavement treatments aŌer similar drainage improvements took place. 

FALL HYDRANT FLUSHING

In an effort to maintain water quality, the 
Town of Belmont, with help from its partners 
at Pennichuck Water Works, will be flushing 
all town-owned fire hydrants between         
October 9th and October 13th.  This process 
may discolor or affect water pressure, but is 
not harmful.  If discoloraƟon occurs, run cold 
water unƟl color returns to normal.     
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Fire Department—Job PosƟng
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Fire Department

Please stop by the Fire House 

to show off your costumes

for Trick or Treat 

on Halloween!

Tuesday, October 31st
5pm to 8pm
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Fire Department
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Fire Department
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Belmont Police Department

Drug Take
Back

The Belmont Police Department will parƟcipate in the DEA’s Na-
Ɵonal Drug Take Back, which will take place on Saturday, October 
28th from 10am – 2pm.  This is a Ɵme when you can dispose of 
prescripƟon drugs that are no longer needed.  This program 
helps get prescripƟon drugs out of homes, which in turn reduces 
the chance of someone misusing them.  There are no quesƟons 
asked when you turn them in, and it is a simple and fast process.  
The locaƟon for the drug take back will be at the police staƟon in 
the lobby, located at 16 Fuller Street.

  

As always, if you have any quesƟons for us, we can be reached at 603-267-8350.



October 2023

NoƟce—Hydrant Flushing

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe 
Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW!

HYDRANT
FLUSHING

Monday, October 9th

to Friday, October 13th

 Completed in fall and spring to ensure hydrants are working 
for fire protecƟon and to remove mineral deposits.

 Use cauƟon when approaching flushing operaƟons. 

 You may experience discolored water, but it is safe to drink.

 Refrain from doing laundry during flushing. Check the color of 
your water prior to washing laundry.

 Let your water run for a few minutes before using.

Please contact DPW at 528-2677 with any quesƟons.
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Parks & RecreaƟon—Old Home Day
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Parks & RecreaƟon—Gunstock Ski Program
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Land Use
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Land Use   contd.
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Building/Code Enforcement

Building Inspectors and Code Enforcement Officers are responsible for the enforcement of a 
variety of codes, regulaƟons and ordinances related to the use of land.  

These include local regulaƟons such as zoning, site plan, subdivision and other land use 
board approvals; as well as the State Building and Fire Code, Health Codes and junkyard 
statutes.

If you have a complaint, please use our CiƟzen Complaint form located on our website at: 
belmontnh.gov > Info Center > ApplicaƟons & Forms > CiƟzen Complaint Form.

If you are found to be in violaƟon of a code, regulaƟon or ordinance, you will receive a 
wriƩen warning with a deadline for compliance, and possible suggesƟons to remedy the vio-
laƟon.  Failure to resolve a violaƟon could result in court acƟon and fines.

Our goal is to work with residents to resolve violaƟons without the need to proceed to the 
court level.

If you have quesƟons about zoning, local regulaƟons or codes, please contact the Land Use 
Department at (603) 267-8300 xt. 3, or the Building Department at (603) 267-8300 xt. 111.  
If you have quesƟons about health codes, please contact Fire Chief Deb Black at (603) 267-
8333.

Please help keep Belmont safe, clean and beauƟful for everyone!



October 2023

Agricultural Animals
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ConservaƟon Commission 
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ConservaƟon Commission 
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Library News

146 Main Street    ~      belmontpubliclibrary.org
Monday & Friday 10-5; Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 10-6; Saturday 9-1
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Belmont Got Lunch
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General Assistance
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Cemetery Trustees

SAVE THE DATE!

SIGN UP TO VOLUNTEER!

SPONSOR A WREATH!

Please reach out to haimards2016@gmail.com 
with any quesƟons.
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Sargent Fund ApplicaƟon
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American Red Cross Blood Drive
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General Assistance
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Lakes Region Children’s AucƟon

Troy Kennett of Kennett Equipment Services in Belmont recently donated 
$500 to the Lakes Region Children’s Auction to launch a corporate challenge 
for other area businesspeople to match the KES donation. Pictured, left to 
right, are Paige Thompson, chair of the auction’s Community Engagement 
Committee; Troy Kennett of Kennett Equipment Services; and Dirk Nadon, 
president of Lakes 101.5 FM.

To donate to the auction, visit ChildrensAuction.org and click on the Donate 
button.

The Lakes Region Children’s Auction organization consistently partners with other
organizations in the Lakes Region.  In four decades, over $8 million has been donated to
local non-profit organizations benefiting children in the Lakes Region.  They work hard:

 To efficiently fund local non-profit organizations that provide basic needs to area
children. This will include but not limited to food, clothing, shelter, Christmas gifts, and
hygienic needs.

 To efficiently fund those non-profit organizations that work to eliminate or mitigate
the need for basic and extended services for children.

 To efficiently fund those capital initiatives that improve the lives of children or
enhances the ability of agencies to deliver their services.

 To efficiently fund those agencies that have an Educational/Recreational aspect to
provide children in the Lakes Region, in which the child may not be able to afford
elsewhere.

www.childrensaucƟon.org 

603-527-0999 
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Garbage & Recycling Calendar Update

Please note there will be NO CHANGE to 
curbside collection for 

the Columbus Day holiday.

All pickups remain on your regular service day.
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Zero Sort Recycling Tips



October 2023

NH Saves & EnergyStar IncenƟves
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Do you know someone new to Town, or someone in Town who would love to 
see our NewsleƩer and receive important noƟces by email from the Town of 
Belmont? 

Please visit our homepage at belmontnh.gov and click the buƩon on the right-
hand side to “Sign Up for NoƟficaƟons”.


